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December 2016 & January 2017 

	

	

MEMBERSHIP 
SUBSCRIPTIONS 

for 2017 are due by 2nd January. 
Please renew your membership 
unless you pay by Direct Debit.  

Still £10 for the year! 
 

If you are not a member, do please 
consider it – we are so grateful for 

the expression of support and 
interest, as well as the subscription. 

 
 
 
 
 

OUR MEMBERS’  
“NEW YEAR” Bash 

will be held later in the Spring to 
link with the launching of our newly 

presented Reception Hall. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
and a 

HAPPY 2017 
to all our Members and 

Friends 

 
APOLOGIES 

tpo anyone who turned up for the 
‘Would I Lie to You’ event last 
month, which was cancelled. 

 
PLEASE, if possible,  buy tickets in 

advance so that organizers can 
plan and so that you know that you 
are ‘counted in’.  It might be that we 

are sold out! (see p. 6) 
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SUE’S NEWS of November’s Committee Meeting and important 
matters arising..... 

Most of our November meeting was taken up with formalities concerning the re-structuring of 
the Stuart House Trust to a CIO.  I am pleased to say that at a meeting attended by a full 
contingent of trustees, it was resolved that a draft of the proposed new Constitution (as 
amended slightly after consultation with Tony Wood) be approved, so the real work can now 
begin! 

In January all members will receive a formal Notice from me either by post or electronically 
(depending on which is used for the distribution of your newsletter).  The notice will include a 
copy of the proposed Constitution and a proxy form and will give full details of our EGM and 
AGM.  The date has been tentatively fixed for 20th March and the time 7:30pm., so please 
put that in your diary. (‘Save the date’ seems to be the modern way of giving advance 
notification!)  That date is to be confirmed once I have liaised with Coodes on the timing of 
the next administrative stages.   

IT IS EXTREMELY IMPORTANT that if you cannot attend the meeting you utilize your proxy 
vote.  Full information on doing this will be clear when you receive the communication. We 
do need as many of you as possible to cast your vote.   

So – apart from the formal side of the meeting, we were excited by the dried flowers 
produced by Malcolm which will be used to decorate the House for Christmas.  A new fridge 
and freezer have been ordered.  Plans are well in hand now with regard to moving the office 
upstairs and re-creating the reception area.   

We will need all our volunteers more than ever before – a massive thanks to all of them. 

All change once again! 

                                                                                                        Sue Glencross, Hon. Sec. 

 

EXHIBITION of the WORK OF GEORGE VAUGHAN ELLIS 

Planned for early March 2017 

A tribute exhibition is planned.  This will cover past exhibitions 
which George mounted at Stuart House, including those on his 
‘heroes’.  It will also cover his own architectural practice. We 
thank Eileen Crouch, a co-founder with George of the Heritage 
Group, for her initiative. 

We also hope to hold a memorial lecture and dinner.  More news 
will follow.. 

George’s uplifting Memorial Service was held at Liskeard’s 
Methodist Church on Saturday 29th October.  Money from the 
collection went to Stuart House, particularly for Heritage work, 
and we are so grateful for this. 
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ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL FIRST WORLD WAR EXHIBITION 

Liskeard’s Lost Generation, 1916. 7th - 12th November 
Attendance at this year’s exhibition was nearly 150. Although this might be considered quite 
modest, success can also be measured in other ways. A number of people visited more than 
once, we had many interesting discussions with both locals and a surprising number of 
visitors to the town, answered several queries and collected some interesting additional 
information. Mention in the Cornish Times that the display provided inspiration for the Loop 
the Loop activity in the Library, as it obviously did for the students from Liskeard School 
involved in a similar activity, added to our measure of success. 

The year 1916 was the 
year of the sea battle off 
Jutland in the North Sea 
and the terrible loss of life 
during the Battle of the 
Somme. Over 6,000 
British lives were lost at 
Jutland but this became 
overshadowed by over 
300,000 allied deaths 
during the Battle of the 
Somme. Some 30 men 
with local connections lost 
their lives in these and 

various other conflicts in the 
year. We were able to 

provide various levels of detail on each of these tragic deaths. 

The Exhibition also concentrated on two other areas which were considered to be of local 
interest – the work carried out by local women and the activities of 1st/5th Battalion of the 
Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry. 

From Cornish Times reports in 1916 it was learnt that groups of women in Liskeard, and the  
surrounding area, were producing vast amounts of items for the troops abroad. In ten 
months the Liskeard ladies produced some 11,879 items. Information on their work is still on 
display in Stuart House. 

The 1st/5th Battalion of the Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry was a Territorial unit which went 
to France in May 1916, as Pioneers for the 61st Division. It was unique in that all but 50 of 
the nearly 1,000 soldiers were Cornishmen. Chosen for their capacity to carry out hard work, 
they were commended regularly on their commitment  to the various tasks they were 
required to undertake. Their first engagement with the enemy was the joint enterprise with 
the Australians at the attack on Fromelles on 19th July, 1916. This unfortunately turned out to 
be a disaster with the loss of many lives. 

My personal thanks must go the Trustees of Stuart House who have provided free 
accommodation. Without such help the Exhibition would not have been possible. 

TONY BALL 

 
Tony,  with fellow researchers and presenters Jackie Jenkins 
and Paul Day at the third of their five planned exhibitions. 
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End of Year thoughts from our Garden’s Overseer 
 

The dark days of winter are 
upon us once more, but the 
weather in November 
remained mild enough for 
the Schizostylis (Kaffir lilies) 
and fibrous begonia to keep 
flowering profusely. Even 
the Jasmine over the arch 
nearest the house was 
tempted to produce several 
clusters of delicate white 
blooms. Also, brightening 
up the far end of the garden 
is a recent addition: 
Hydrangea paniculata 

“Phantom” (photo).  Hydrangeas are usually the mop-head and the lacecap sorts, but 
the paniculata types are quite different. The flower heads are upright cone-shaped 
panicles held on thin stems that bend delicately. Phantom has small white blooms 
weathering to pink and although a recent introduction it has an old-fashioned feel 
which suits its location well. The blooms appear in late summer and autumn on the 
current season’s growth which means that the bush can be pruned in early spring to 
an appropriate size and shape without any worry of losing flowering buds.   
 
Pruning often sends those new to gardening into a cold sweat, especially where 
roses are concerned. At Stuart House there are bush roses in the front and rear 
gardens, as well as climbers over 
the arches and rear porch. Roses 
that are over-vigorous in the 
growing season - especially those 
that throw out dangerous prickly 
stems – will need keeping in 
check, but the time to prune is 
February to March. Do it too early 
and if the weather is warm new 
growth may be stimulated which 
will then suffer in the cold. In 
addition to keeping it in shape, the 
plant senses if it’s being snipped 
(attacked), and triggers survival 
mechanisms to produce more 
flowers and fruit.  For those who want to know more, help nowadays is only a few 
finger-flicks away in Internet Land. The RHS website will answer any garden question 
you ask, and YouTube will show you how to do anything you’re not sure of, or are 
curious about, or never thought of. 
Many thanks to everyone this year who said how much they have enjoyed the garden 
and congratulated us on our recent ‘Hidden Gem” award. This feedback is greatly 
appreciated by volunteer gardeners Gill, Liz, Judith, Lynette, David and myself. 
Thanks also to Mrs Cynthia Waller for advice on dealing with slugs and snails: simply 
mix sugar and yeast (they love the smell) in a bowl, half full, and sink to the rim in the 
soil. Multitudes of the creatures will be greatly attracted, fall in and drown - so no 
need to waste beer that is sometimes recommended for this role. Thanks especially 
to the two fungi that cause the dreaded box blight and to the box-tree caterpillar 
(accidentally imported from the Far East in recent times and which can completely 
defoliate box hedges) for staying well away from the garden Long may you be 
absent! 
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Seasonal topical tips medley  
(1) Some of us still have bags of spring bulbs 
that we havenÕt got round to planting. Fret not: if 
you put them in somewhere now theyÕll soon be 
up and away and flower in a few months.  (2) If 
you have leaves blowing around the garden, 
rake them up and use them as mulch under 
shrubs.  (3) Those wonderful tuberous 
begonias bought last May as small plants for 
containers should have developed sizeable 
corms by now so shake them out and keep 
frost-free in a holey plastic bag with a covering 
of those damp leaves to start off in the Spring. 
(4) Pelargonium geraniums can be dried off and 
trimmed back to a few inches, packed close 
together in a pot, and stored almost dry 
somewhere frost-free until March.  (5) Any 
indoor plants received for Christmas should be 
kept away from cold windows, draughts, and 
sources of direct heat, and given only the 

occasional drink by standing in a bowl of tepid water.  (6) Cut flowers can be given 
an aspirin tablet in their water Ð it keeps them perky for longer. (Note for next 
summer: aspirin also stimulates root formation if youÕre ever taking cuttings this lazy 
way). 
 
                                                                                                                  Malcolm Mort 
........................................................................................................................................ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
........................................................................................................................................ 
 
PROJECT PIPEWELL  will be of interest to some readers Ð remember 
that the Ôsecret passageÕ (sealed off in the 1940s) under the stairs in Stuart House is 
reputed to have linked with the Pipewell, and there are stories of  maids from the 
House using it to meet their young men by the well!  

John Hesketh of the Town Forum writes that the forum has 
been given £1000 by the Department for Communities and 
Local Government as a contribution towards improvement to  
LiskeardÕs Pipewell.  He invites Stuart House, along with the 
Old Cornwall Society and the Town Council, as well as the 
ForumÕs membership, to put forward practical ideas by 31st 

January. Stuart House will be ÔinÕ on the sifting through and shortlisting of ideas.  Any 
shortfall in costs can also be considered.  Contact John, or the editor, with ideas. 

 

Our Partner, Sterts Theatre, is closed 
in January, but open in December. 

 
 

 



! " !

STUART HOUSE CONCERT  

Diabel Cissokho.  Sunday 20th November 2016 
A capacity audience filled the gallery to hear and see the 
amazing performance of Senegalese musician Diabel 
Cissokho playing on the kora and guitar and singing West 
African traditional music. The kora can be likened to a 
harp. It has 22 strings that are plucked with the thumb 
and first finger of each hand. Its main body is a large 
pumpkin husk, well-hardened. The strings are made from 
fishing line and local wood is used for the ‘arm’. It is 
clutched between the knees, with the strings facing the 
performer, and has two handles for him to hold with 
‘spare’ fingers whilst playing with the others. The pumpkin 
is covered with decorated cow-hide. The player uses his 
thumbs to pluck the main tune and rhythm and his first 
fingers on other strings to improvise variations and 
accompaniments. From this slightly strange sounding 
description you might wonder whatever the sound could 
be. Well, it is utterly magical and almost impossible to 
believe that such an outpouring of beautiful sound and 
variations of dynamics and tone could be coming from 
just one instrument. Diabel clearly has a phenomenal 
technique and his playing and singing come directly from 
his soul  into the listener’s heart. Traditionally, the kora 
and its songs have been passed down from father to son 
and together are the means of communicating tribal 
history and customs to future generations. In addition to 
these powerful songs and pieces, Diabel also sings more 
modern songs about local rivers, peace and the dangers 

associated with the passage of refugees through the land. Some apparent refugees are in 
fact people-smugglers and Diabel sang of a lost friend of his who disappeared completely. 
He also used the guitar to accompany one song and, as with the kora, produced a magical 
sound. 

The audience was enraptured. The prolonged applause was heartfelt and everybody was 
delighted that he agreed to come back for an encore. 

We are inviting him back next year. Many people who wanted to come could not because 
the concert had been fully booked for some time, which was why why there was apparently 
no visible publicity about the performance : we could not ‘risk’ more people being 
disappointed. Many of the audience came because of him appearing on BBC 6 Radio, 
playing and being interviewed. He mentioned the Stuart House date and instantly the 
requests for tickets came in!  

It was a fantastically positive end to yet another season of Stuart House Sunday afternoon 
concerts, thanks to the many and varied high quality performers. We thank them all for the 
great pleasure they have brought to so many people this year. Keep a look out early next 
year for the next programme and dates. 

Incidentally, if you would like to purchase one of Diabel’s CDs, Sioux has them in the office 
for sale. A good many were purchased on Sunday. 

                                                                        Angela Wunnam, Concert Series Co0ordinator 

!
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The	next	
LISKEARD	YOUNG	

PERFORMERS’	CONCERT	in	
STUART	HOUSE	

We are delighted to welcome 
Samantha Rowe, a 16 year old flautist 
currently studying music at Truro 
College. Samantha also plays the 
piano, saxophone and is a singer. As a 
flautist already well beyond grade 8,  
she plays in the Cornwall Youth 
Orchestra, has formed and led flute 
choirs and is a key player in a Jazz 
band. Samantha has performed in 
ensemble and solo in many local and 
national venues including Hall for 
Cornwall and the Royal Albert Hall. In 
2015 she reached the penultimate 
round of the prestigious “Young 
Musicians Platform”. 
Samantha’s passion for music 
embraces a wide range of  musical 
genres, from early classical to 
contemporary and Jazz. Her ambition 
is to study at a music conservatoire 
and become a professional musician. 
This recital of music from around 
Europe, including Cornwall, will show 
the versatility of the flute and give us a 
taste of the fantastic wealth of great 
music written for the instrument.   
                                        Chris Howarth  
	

Note the change of date to early February 

	

	

Non-musical events in The Gallery  
As explained in the October Newsletter, Nancy now co-
ordinates bookings for Heritage and Arts Events in the 
Gallery.  Please get in touch with her via the House a.s.a.p if 
you would like to book – planning is already underway. 
The photos show the ‘Christmas is Coming’ sale organized 
by Nancy and friends. All this had to be cleared for Diabel’s 
Sunday concert in the Gallery, and replaced afterwards, 
ready for Monday, by Nancy and Victor, David, Wendy and 
friends!	
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Diary of Events 
December 2016 & January 2017 
 
Saturday 3rd Dec. Liskeard Lights Up.  Stuart House remains open all day. 

Tuesday 6th  Dec. 
 

Liskeard Writers’ Group meet 2 – 4 pm.  

Friday 9th Dec. Vintage Fair in the Public Hall – Stuart House will adopt a vintage 
theme that week-end. 
 

Monday 12th Dec.  Liskeard Poetry Group meet 4-6 pm. 

Until Wed 21st 
Dec 

• Stuart House Arts, Crafts and Gift Shop – a huge selection 
of things to treat yourself or others with. 

• Stuart House Christmas Fair 
• The House will be decorated for Christmas. 

 
Thurs  22nd  Dec. 
- Sunday 8th Jan. 

The House is closed to the public, re-opening on 9th January after 
rearrangement and some redecoration.  

 Monday 9th Jan Liskeard Poetry Group meet 4-6 pm. 
 

Tuesday 17th Jan. 
Liskeard Writers’ Group meet 2 – 4 pm. (please check the dates). 

Coming in 
February  

• Liskeard Young People’s Concert 5th Feb.  (see p.7 ) 
• Check for other events, including exhibitions in the Gallery 

 
 
 
 
       The House, Garden, Old Kitchen Café  and Computer Research Suite are open  
     9.30 am – 3.30 pm each weekday and until 12.30 pm (Café 12 noon) on Saturdays. 
               The House is open at these times for all events unless stated otherwise. 
                             The Office is open every weekday until at least 2 pm. 

	

Articles, information, notices and photographs for the Stuart House 
Newsletter to the editor, please (who must reserve the right to edit 
as necessary), before 25th of the month for inclusion in the next 
newsletter.  Leave with Sioux in the Office or email to  

rachelpbennett59@gmail.com 




